LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY

SBDM COUNCIL MEETING

December 10, 2009
Jennifer Lewis, chairperson, called the School-Based Decision-Making Council of Lincoln Trail Elementary to order at 3:00 p.m. in the Media Center.  Members present were Jennifer Lewis, chairperson; Alana Wooldridge, Jill McIntyre, Sherry Powers and Kim Jiranek.  There were two guests, Penny O’Neal and Mikki Bland.
The SBDM Council accepted the agenda by consensus.

Minutes of the November12, 2009, SBDM Council Meeting were reviewed.  10-015 motion to accept the minutes was made by Kim Jiranek and seconded by Alana Wooldridge.  Motion carried.
Mrs. Lewis presented the 2009-2010 Comprehensive School Improvement Plan to the SBDM Council for approval. The SBDM Council reviewed the final copy of the CSIP Plan and accepted it by consensus.
Mrs. Lewis advised the SBDM Council that she has not received the final report on our Advanced Education Review.  Mrs. Lewis will make this information available to the SBDM Council and staff when it is received.
Mrs. Lewis addressed the request for policy and procedures for dealing with step-parents on step-child’s educational needs and questions.  Mrs. Lewis informed the SBDM Council that this falls under KY Law and no policy is needed.  The SBDM Council discussed concerns they are currently experiencing with parent/step-parents.  Mrs. Lewis will consult with Hardin County Schools, Student Services Department to obtain guidelines on this concern and will present it our staff at an upcoming faculty meeting.
Mrs. Lewis informed the SBDM Council that Compass Learning is installed and running in the school.  Issues concerning the slowness of this program have been address to the district and software provider and they are in the process of correcting this problem.
Mrs. Lewis has requested the installation of a security light at the east end of the building.  Nolin RECC has been contacted and will install the light in the near future.

SBDM Council reviewed last month’s accident reports.  The SBDM Council did not feel that the accident reports represented any pattern of unsafe conditions or practices at the school at this time.  

Financial reports for November were presented to the SBDM Council for review.
The meeting was adjourned by consensus.
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